Dear parent/carer

To the parents of our new students, a warm welcome to the Nelson and Colne College Group family, and to those of you who had young people with us last year, welcome back!   Your support as a parent/carer is important to us; every Friday in term time, I will be sharing the key messages which your young person will be receiving during tutorial the following week. It would be really appreciated if you could discuss these with your young person too; a two-pronged approach is much more powerful, plus it’s a good opportunity for you to be involved in your young person’s educational journey.

The first week of term has gone very well; I cannot tell you how good it is to have students back on campus in, what feels like, back to some sort of normality.   We have been sharing key COVID messages of space and hand sanitisation and we are keeping rooms well ventilated.   We request that all students take lateral flow tests twice weekly and report their results (whether positive, negative or void)  to the NHS website  https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result but also to us at health@nelsongroup.ac.uk. If you could support us with this, it would be much appreciated.   Students who are under 18 years and 6 months do not need to self isolate if they come into contact with someone who has tested positive for COVID, but they do need to book at PCR test.   Students who are tested positive for COVID must isolate and inform the college absence line (01282 440293 or email absence@nelsongroup.ac.uk).  They are also required to inform their course tutors and teachers so that they can ensure that they can continue learning whilst isolating (unless they are ill with symptoms).  The college is an adult like community; all of our learners are over the age of 16 and, as such, they are all entitled to be vaccinated.  To support this, we are hosting an onsite vaccination unit on Tuesday 14th September. Please encourage your young person to use the opportunity to get vaccinated. There are more details attached. 

Next week in tutorials, our students will be introduced to some key information about safeguarding and also British values. Why not try asking them what they have learned and what they can remember?

If you have any questions about your young person’s course, please contact their tutor in the first instance.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Kind regards

Fionnuala Swann I Assistant Principal (Academic) 
Centre Principal (Nelson campus)
Nelson and Colne College Group 
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